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Greetings Mayo Alumni 
It is a pleasure to bring you another addition of our alumni Newsletter. Each year we hear from 
a few more of you, which breaths a new depth of interest in to our articles. Thank you for your 
donations of pictures and program brochures as these are precious gifts for our committee. 

This past October, we hosted another Mayo CRNA Alumni Reception and Dinner for approximately 
125 guests. The event was held in the beautiful Gonda building, which was filled with flowers, jazz 
music and lively conversation. We received many positive comments, so we will continue to host the 
event in the future. We hope to have our next Mayo CRNA Alumni Dinner either 2008 or 2009. We 
are grateful for the support provided by the Mayo Alumni Association. They have been generous 
contributors to our CRNA Alumni events. 

Lastly, I would like to thank the members of our Mayo CRNA Alumni committee for their 
dedication and hard work. For each event or project that our committee sponsors, the members take 
the lead to get the work completed. We have been able to accomplish many goals because of their 
time and effort. Please note those CRNAs who are listed as committee members on the left side of 
this page. 

We hope that you enjoy the light reading and pictures, and wish you a healthy, happy year ahead. 

Sincerely, 
Marlea Judd, CRNA, MNA 
Mayo Clinic CRNA Alumni Chairperson 

Alumni Association Appreciated 
The Mayo College of Medicine, School of Health Sciences, Master of Nurse 
Anesthesia Program, would like to thank the Nurse Anesthesia Alumni 
Association for the fiberoptic intubation scope they purchased and presented to 
the nurse anesthesia program. The nurse anesthesia students will be instructed 
formally in how to use the scope. Once they have demonstrated proper use, 
the scope will be available for hands on experience whenever the students feel 
they would like to sharpen their skills. Although the fiberoptic scope will be 
kept under lock and key, access for training during day hours will be liberal. 
Furthermore more, Mary Marienau, program director, stated that if CRNA's 

Patrtck Dean and Joan Hunziker-

Dean 

would like to further their experience with a fiberoptic scope they too may have access to it. 

This gift was made possible by everyone who has so generously donated to the alumni 
association over the years. We are grateful to be included in your kindness and would 
like to give you the opportunity to decide how to best use your donation. Separate 
accounts for educational support and alumni social support exist for your discretionary 
giving. Any donation designated as education support is tax deductible. It may be used 
toward student awards/ scholarships or support for educational functions for CRNA's 
as well as SRNA's. Alumni social support is not tax deductible, and will be used to help 
sponsor alumni social events such as our fall reception. Checks can be made out to the 
Mayo CRNA Alumni Fund, with the notation of either,"education" or"social support". 
Once again, thank you for remembering the alumni group. 

Alumni Dinner in Gonda Atrium 

Jayne Arvold 
















